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 The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council

Chairman

Gordon Edgar

4/10 Dunsdale Road, Selkirk, TD7 5EB
01750 720168
Vice-chairman
Dr. Lindsay Neil

46 Hillside Terrace, Selkirk, TD7 4ND
01750 720841

Secretary

David Bethune

5 Marion Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 4LY
01750 721703

Hon. Treasurer
Tom Combe

68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
01750 720921
Minute of Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk

on Monday 10th October, 2011, at 7pm 

1) Present: Community Councillors Gordon Edgar, Dr Lindsay Neil, Bob Kerr, Ian King, Tommy Combe, Caroline Cruikshank, Jim Gibson, Graham Easton, SBC Councillors Vicky Davidson and Kenneth Gunn
[also in attendance: PC Roy Brown and 15 members of the public]
Chairman Gordon Edgar  welcomed the public, and reminded those present that all comments should be addressed through the chair, and that all recording devices should be switched off.
2) Apologies: were received from Community Councillors David Bethune, John Munro and Wilma Gunn
3) The minutes of the meeting held on 12th September were approved (proposed: B. Kerr; seconded: T.Combe).
4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda - none
5) Declaration of Interest:

Ian King and Lindsay Neil declared an interest in Planning item 7(a) iv

Gordon Edgar declared an interest in Planning item 7 (a) i

Jim Gibson declared an interest in Planning item 7 (a) ii

6) (a) Lothians and Borders Police – written report submitted and circulated

(b) SB Wardens  - not present, no report
7) Planning: 
(a) Planning applications considered:
	
	application
	applicant
	action / comments 

	(i)
	10/01123/PPP: Land North West of Whitmuir Hall: Erection of 28 Holiday Lodges with Proposed Access and Land Treatment
	Alan Williams


	Not approved – uncompromising impact on environment/concerns re access and construction traffic



	(ii)
	11/00971/AMC: Land West of 1 Fairfield Drive: Erection of 2 Dwelling Houses
	Paul Hermiston
	Approved – provided access and sight lines are improved



	(iii)
	11/01256/LBCNN: Belmont, 74 Mavis Bank: Extension to Dwelling House
	Mrs M Norman
	Approved

	(iv)
	11/01250/FUL


1 Tower Street: 

Subdivision of Window Frame and Replacement Windows 
	Selkirk Regeneration Company
	Approved



	(v)
	11/01344/FUL: Philipburn House Hotel: Extension to Form Conference Centre
	Best Western Hotels
	Approved



	(vi)
	04/02501/FUL:  RECONSULTATION: Broadmeadows Windfarm 
	GreenPower 

International Ltd
	Approved response made to Gov. Reporter by IK 


(b) Any other planning matters: none
OPEN FORUM 

a) Ms J Russell (Whitmuir resident) expressed concerns with the planning application in respect of Whitmuir, in particular the following:

a. Limitations of access road

b. Proposed number of construction traffic vehicles

c. Lack of proper passing/meeting places on access route

b) Mr D Francis (Whitmuir resident) thanked the Community Council for their support during this controversial planning application

c) Mr D Purves (Local resident):

a. asked for information, if available, on whether any holiday lodges within the grounds of Haining House were planned – SBC Councillor Vicky Davidson to make enquiries via the Trust

b. expressed concern about the neglected stonework on the old prison brickwork and poor condition of path on ground opposite Riverside Nursing Home (grassed area in Cannon Street)

c. thanked parties involved for erection of fence between SBHA and Eildon Housing offices

d. questioned the ownership of the Murray Cauld – Lindsay Neil responded by stating the cauld is owned, in the main, by Philiphaugh Estate but Rodger (Builders) also own part of it. Mr Alan Beattie has responsibility for maintenance

d) Mr J Beattie (local resident) expressed concerns over the future of some of the derelict mill buildings in Selkirk, in particular Forest Mill – Gordon Edgar responded by advising this was the responsibility of the property owner(s)

8) Reports from SBC Councillors:  

(a) Councillor Gunn: 
(i) reported that a Christmas tree had been ordered;

(ii) reported progress on resurfacing in Thornfield estate; 

(iii) reported on the opening of the new entrance into the Haining from the car park;

(iv) explained that the purpose of the regular Common Good Fund agenda item was for the members of the CGFWG to provide regular updates for the public;

(v) reported that the windows of the Victoria Hall meeting room are to be coated with a UV film to prevent fading of the Selkirk Market Place painting.

(b) Councillor Davidson: 

(i) reported that Gillian Mackenzie (SBC) is the single point of contact for both Primary and Secondary schools in Selkirk

(ii) reported that the Selkirk Flood Protection Scheme plan will be before Council in November

(iii) reported that the superfast broadband plan for South of Scotland has been costed at £120m – SBC have already applied for required amount (approx. £8m)

(iv) noted the ongoing consultation on Landscape Designation
(v) reported that Linglie Road drainage is being investigated

(c) Councillor Ridell-Carre: (not present – no report)

9) Common Good Fund update / report  
SBC Councillor Vicky Davidson reported on the following:

· The lease for angling has now been resolved

· The Scottish Water lease at South Common has still not been resolved

· The proposed new shed for South Common farm had been delayed

· Removal of trees from Victoria Park has been delayed – possible new point of extraction being considered by contractor

· The initial investment strategy report for Common Good funds will go before the Council in November

· Grant had been approved for the Selkirk Hill Management Group

· Monies raised from the sale of Rosebank Quarry had been allocated to repairs and improvement to Victoria Hall

Lindsay Neil questioned SBC Councillor Gunn on why it would appear Common Good Funding was treated differently between Selkirk and other towns, Kelso in particular.  SBC Councillor Gunn responded that towns were not treated differently.

Lindsay Neil questioned SBC Councillor Gunn on what had happened to the accrued interest from the sale of Rosebank Quarry, to which SBC Councillor Gunn advised this was a matter that would have to be raised with the SBC Finance department.

10) Correspondence

	
	Item
	Action

	(a)
	letters from pupils at Knowepark school
	to be responded to by Chair and Secretary

	(b)
	letter from SBC re barrier at Amenity Site
	no further action possible


(c) 
A FOI request had been received from a member of the public.   Gordon Edgar confirmed that no action is required as the CC, although a statutory  body, is exempt from FOI legislation;  he will respond by letter.

11) Reports from Sub-committee: Selkirk Hill Management Group – no meeting (postponed)
12) Reports from associated groups: Plattling Twinning Group – nothing to report
13) Report on Evening Study Classes – T. Combe reported half way through courses, with classes well attended.
14) Reports from other community organisations and outside bodies 
(a) Christmas Lighting Group:  T. Combe reported that £150 had been received from Selkirk Merchant Company and other applications for funding had been submitted.  No money forthcoming from SBC for power supplies as all money had been spent on repairs in other towns.

(b) Selkirk Regeneration Company:  Lindsay Neil advised that the next members’ meeting will be held at 7pm on 3rd November 2011, at the County Hotel.
15) Other competent business
(a) Bob Kerr spoke on the decision taken by the Scottish Government which in effect means the ASCC will no longer exist but will remain as a charity until April 2012.  This is a consequence of the funding application for the Association not being approved and the funding cut of 40% being far in excess of the 4%average cut to other charities.  In future, Community Councils will therefore have no National voice and indeed their very future appears in some doubt.

(b) Lindsay Neil requested that the Community Council consider reinstating the use of the old burgh crest and suggested this be an agenda item for the next (November) meeting.  This was agreed.

(c) Chairman Gordon Edgar reminded all members of the Community Council that in order to fulfil the requirements of application for the next administration grant from SBC, the following condition  must be met :  “The Community Council will comply with the code of conduct for Councillors”. This was approved and subsequently minuted.

Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council:

AGM on Monday 14th November, 2011 at 7.00 p.m. in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk.  

The Meeting closed at 9 pm.

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed:  ………………………….  (chairman)             Date:   ………………
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